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NOTES & NEWS General Notices

Range Extension

for Columhella sonsonatensis Morch, i860

BY

DOT MYHRE

10638 Ledeen Drive, Lake View Terrace

California 91342

On December 27, 1970, I found two specimens of

Cohmbella sonsonatensis Morch, 1860 in some coralline

algae attached to rocks at Saladita Cove, Sonora, Mexico.

In Keen, 1958, this species is reported as Pyrene lucasana

(Dall, 1916) with a range of "the southern part of the

Gulf of California to Panama;" in Keen 1966 (p. 25)

this name is shown to be a synonym of the earUer taxon

by Morch. The specimens were submitted to Dr. George

E. Radwin of the San Diego Museum of Natural History,

who kindly confirmed the identification.

The record of the specimens from Saladita Cove (near

Guaymas) thus extends the known range of the species

northward to Guaymas, Sonora, Mexico.
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REGARDING POSTAL SERVICE

While increases in postal charges were anticipated, the

actual amount involved could not be ascertained until 4

days before the effective date. Thus, we have been un-

able to adjust our membership dues and subscription

rates to cover these increases. EiTective immediately, we

must also raise our handling charges for backissues and

other materials. Further, we will not acknowledge the

receipt of manuscripts, unless an addressed envelope with

the necessary postage is enclosed.

We must call the attention of our Members and Sub-

scribers to the fact that we mail our journal on the date

stated on the cover of a particular issue. After we have

delivered the journal to the Post Office, our control ends.

Delays in delivery seem to become more and more com-

mon. Needless to say that we regret this very much; we

had hoped that when the salaries of the Postal Workers

were increased, the service would improve. However, this

seems not to be the case. If it is any consolation to our

readers, we might mention that we have had some rather

unpleasant experiences ourselves: an Air MaU Special

Delivery letter to Los Angeles took 2 weeks

!

In view of the ever increasing difficulties in the postal

service, it is essential that members and subscribers not

only give us prompt and early notice of address changes,

but that proper arrangement for forwarding of our jour-

nal be made with the local post office (at the old address).

We are not able to replace lost copies free of charge but

must charge single copy rates. There wiU, of course, be

only the usual charge of $1.00 for re-forwarding a copy

IF it has been returned by the post office to us. We also

must urge our members and subscribers to place written

complaints with the U. S. Post Office Department in

case of loss, as every copy of our journal carries our

guarantee for return postage. Thus, destruction of a copy

of our journal by postal employees constitutes gross neg-

ligence and the person concerned deserves an official

reprimand, at least.

Moving!P

If your address is changed it will be important to notify

us of the new address at least six weeks before the

effective date, and not less than six weeks before our


